THE AUSTRALIAN VETERINARY ASSOCIATION LIMITED

ACN 008 522 852

2 March 2004

Dr T Lonsdale
Po Box 6096
Windsor Delivery Centre NSW 2756

Dear Dr Lonsdale

Today the AVA Board met to consider a recommendation to cancel your
membership of the Australian Veterinary Association following a
recommendation from the NSW Division that you had breached the AVA
Code of Professional Conduct and that your actions were calculated to bring
the Association into disrepute.

As previously notified, the material considered by the Board related only to the
allegations against the Australian Veterinary Association in your email of 17
July 2003 with the subject line “Excuses and falsehoods”.

The AVA Board accepted the recommendation of the NSW Division and |
must inform you that your membership of the Australian Veterinary
Association Limited is now cancelled, effective as of 2 March 2004.

Your name will now be removed from the AVA membership register and this
information will be published in the Australian Veterinary Journal.

Yours sincerely

o~

r Joanne Sillince
President
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